To:  Heather Gardens Metropolitan District 
Board of Directors
Committee Members
Report from Rita Effler, Chair Audit/Finance Committee
January 15, 2024, Audit/Finance Committee  1:00 P.M. Board room and on Zoom.
The meeting was called to order at 1:00 P.M. by chair Rita Effler.
Members present were  Craig Baldwin,  Forrest McClure, Nancy Reid (Zoom),  Lee Keene.  Carol Anne Mayne  (Zoom ), and Debbie Parker(Zoom).
Carrie Toennis, the controller, was present.
The Report from the December 18 meeting was approved.
Carrie introduced various formats and reports that are available through the current accounting system.  It is probable that the information we have asked for in the past and the reconciliation of funds will be available in the future.
Access to Bank statements for Zion bank and Key Bank was discussed.
It was noted that no one at the present time has access to Key Banc investment statements for HGMD and that Carrie does not have access to Zion Bank Statements.
After extensive discussion, the committee voted to recommend to the HGMD Board that the Request for Capital Expenditure for a new pool filter to be purchased and installed by CEM, Total Project Cost:  $55,000, Contract Amount $49,193.04, Change Order  Reserve of $5,806.96 be approved.  This is a budgeted item and is also recommended by the Clubhouse Committee.  A Motion will be written by Craig Baldwin.
Chair Rita Effler presented a request from the Frolics Club to approve deferring the Deposit required prior to scheduling room reservations.  The committee did approve recommending to the Board that the deposit be deferred so that the acting clubhouse manager could make the appropriate schedules.  A Motion will be written by Craig Baldwin.
The implementation of clubhouse  room rentals was discussed.  Management reports the retail cost of the rental of the rooms is almost $10,000.  This does not include set up fees.  The Frolics Club has had a long standing “contract” for approximately $1,000.  This matter will be referred to the Clubhouse Committee for further consideration.  Currently there is no contract, no deposit:  The rooms are scheduled.  Rita Effler will inform the Clubhouse Committee about the need to assemble a Policy, Procedure, Rules, Regulations, Contracts forms for use by staff, readily available SOP.
The meeting was adjourned at about 2:45 P.M.
Due to a Federal Holiday--
The Next HGMD Audit/Finance meeting will be held Friday Monday, February 16, 2024 at 1:00 P.M.
